Dear Mayor Liccardo,
I am deeply concerned that the City Council might enact a citywide elimination of single-family residential zoning by adopting a universal Opportunity Housing policy for single family property. San Jose already struggles to provide me the core services that I deserve. Enacting Opportunity Housing will place further stress on San Jose’s spending and create difficulties in maintaining current service levels.
In addition, as the effects of the COVID pandemic lockdowns abate, traffic is returning to previous levels. Opportunity Housing will make what were unacceptable levels of traffic service intolerably worse. That is unacceptable to me.
The San Jose General Plan reflects a commitment to preserve and enhance existing residential neighborhoods. Opportunity Housing is a gross violation of that promise. The adoption of Opportunity Housing is such a significant break from San Jose’s established zoning policy that it should only be decided at the ballot box by San Jose’s voters. I respectfully ask that you and the City Council avoid a unilateral decision on enacting such a policy.
Thank you for your time in this especially important matter.
Sincerely,
<your name>
<your zip code>
cc: <your representative>

